The Newton Community for Racial Justice is organizing an anti-racism analysis training on Oct. 2-4, facilitated by Roots of Justice. See bulletin board for details about the training, sponsorship and registration. The early registration deadline is Aug. 14.
Quilts wanted: A Quilt Show is being planned, to be held in the Federated Church during the Whitewater Quasquicentennial Fall Festival on Oct. 3. To be a success, we need your quilts, old and new, to display! If you have some quilts you’d be willing to share with the community, please contact Jan Hill at (316) 799-2146 or <rfjkhill@gmail.com> by Sept. 1. 

Thank You…

…for all of the expressions of sympathy we have received since the death of Mom/Grandma. We appreciate so much being part of a caring church community. 
–Michael, Lisa, Jennifer, Kendra and Lara Scott
Pray This Week for…

• Ruth Andres, celebrating her 91st birthday this Wed.

• Elmo Murray and other members of Dejah’s family, mourning the death of Dejah’s brother, Russell Roof, this last Monday in OK. Funeral services will be held Aug. 15.
• Elda, Lorena and Pete, and others, who will remember the second anniversary of Leroy Hiebert’s death this Fri.

• the region of Chin, Myanmar; Pastor Simon from our sister Western District Conference congregation of the Chin Emmanuel Church in Houston, TX reports that his native land/state has had heavy rain and flooding which has destroyed many houses and resulted in landslides. Details available at: <http:// chinlandguardian.com> and <m.irrawaddy.org>. 
• Laura Schlabach of Mennonite Mission Network who is speaking in churches throughout the US this month and in Sept.  Pray that she will be able to share the good news about what God is doing in Mongolia with passion and in an invitational way.
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Church Retreat at Camp Mennoscah

August 9, 2015
Worship at 10 a.m.
Gathering Songs
“Rain down”
SJ #49

“Water has held us”
SJ #82

Welcome, Introductions, Announcements

Call to Worship

Opening Prayer

Song
“O healing river”
HWB #372

Children’s Time


Scripture Reading

John 4:7-15

Monologue
“The Samaritan woman”
Karen Andres

Song
“Living water”
Karen and Josh Andres

Reflections on Water

Nick Preheim

Offering
Camp Mennoscah

Offertory
“Lord, you have come to the lakeshore”
HWB #229

Sharing Celebrations and Concerns

Prayer

Ray Reimer

Sending Hymn
“Alleluia, the Great Storm is over” 
SJ #71

Benediction

Josh Andres, Worship/Song Leader
Carol Klingenberg, Keyboard
Ray Reimer and Rosie Epp, Co-Pastors
(316) 799-1200
Last Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Worship attendance (including 4 visitors):
90
Offering: Local Fund
$ 4300.78
This Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Zion retreat @ Camp Mennoscah
Sun.

Mowing at Church: Reynold and Russell Entz
Before next Sun.
Mowing at Cemetery: Joe Friesen and Don Regier
Before next Sun.
Greeters: Mark Unruh
Next Sun.

Musicians: Karen / Karen / Karen
Next Sun.
Offering: Zion Scholarship Fund
Next Sun.
Calendar of Upcoming Zion Events

Worship and song leader workshop @ Zion
1 p.m., Aug. 16

Spiritual Life Board meal / meeting
Noon, Aug. 23

Food and Thought meets @ J&R Janzen’s
5 p.m., Aug. 23

Governing Council meets
7 p.m., Aug. 24

Cong. mtg. to vote on constitution revisions
c.11:45 p.m., Aug. 30

Zion serves at Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter
Sept. 3, 5, 7

Deacons meet
7 p.m., Sept. 8

WDC Women and Girls Retreat@Camp Mennoscah
Sept. 11-13

Wheat State Manor Vespers; Overflow class leads
5 p.m., Sept. 13

Service Day
Sept. 26

Worldwide Communion Sunday
Oct. 4

Bethel College Fall Fest
Oct. 8-11

Other Events and Announcements

Pastors Ray and Rosie’s Schedules: One of them is at the church office weekday mornings by about 9 a.m., Ray on Mon., Thur., and Fri., Rosie on Tue. and Wed. (she’s at IRC on Mon. and Thur.). This week Ray’s pastor cluster meets Tue. morning.
Hopeful Blues, a 5 piece instrumental ensemble from Hope Menn. Ch. (868 N Maize Road, Wichita) is inviting you to an informal concert ice cream social and CD launch at 7 p.m. on Aug. 9. Many of the selections performed originate in the MC-USA conference hymnals and songbooks, ranging from traditional to gospel to jazz. CD’s will benefit Camp Mennoscah, for refurbishing and replacing musical instruments for campers of all ages.
Mark your calendars with the Camp Mennoscah Camp Sing on Sun., Aug. 9 at 6 p.m. at Grace Hill Menn. Ch.  Sing camp songs, enjoy pop and popcorn, and wear your favorite camp tee shirt!
Are you currently or have you considered becoming a song leader at Zion? Is it a struggle to select hymns when you serve as a worship leader? Renae Schmidt Peters will lead a worship and song leader workshop at Zion on Sun., Aug. 16 following lunch. Topics will include song selection, coordinating with accompanists, varieties of choral singing, and basic conducting. Contact Rosie with questions.
All are invited to the North Newton MCC Center on Fri., Aug. 28 to dedicate the new mobile cannery. A meal will be served at 5:30 p.m. (please RSVP for the meal by Aug. 14 to [316] 283-2720 or denisevoth@mcc.org); a free will offering will be taken to help cover costs. The dedication service will take place at 7:30 p.m. (no RSVP necessary). 
A brief congregational meeting has been called for Sun., Aug. 30 after worship, to vote on proposed revisions to Zion’s constitution. The proposed revisions will be re-circulated by e-mail next weekend (with printed copies for families without e-mail). The vote(s) will occur by ballot, with proposed revisions grouped into sections. Ab-sentee ballots may be requested from Lisa Scott starting on Aug. 16.

The annual Mental Health Spiritual Retreat at Camp Mennoscah is Sept. 6-7. All who are affected by mental illness, including family members and friends, are invited to join in supporting one another, enjoying camp activities, and relaxing in fellowship with others. Scholarships are available. Register online or call (620) 297-3290. 

WDC Women and Girls Retreat: Sept. 11-13 at Camp Mennoscah. Nadine Friesen is the featured speaker, on the theme “Joy! It’s More Than a Detergent!” Registration forms are on table beneath mailboxes. Early bird discount for $5, if mailed by Aug. 8.
Opening: Newton Et Cetera Shop has a job opening for a Fri./Sat. clothing sorter/clerk. Applications requested by Aug. 12. To apply, fill out the Employment Application at <newtonetceterashop.com> and deliver in person to the store at 619 Main St., Newton.
